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Transport Access Program  
Tuggerah Station Upgrade 

Project update - October 2022  

The NSW Government is improving accessibility at Tuggerah Station 
Transport for NSW is upgrading Tuggerah Station as part of the Transport Access Program. The 
upgrade will provide a station that is accessible to those with a disability or limited mobility, 
parents/ carers with prams and customers with luggage. 

Early work on the project started in June 2022 and is progressing well. Early work will continue 
until late-January 2023, weather permitting.  

Early work activities  
Transport and its contractor Downer will be continuing early work at Tuggerah Station in 
preparation for major work to start on the upgrade. 

Over the next few months early work activities will include: 

• non-destructive digging to locate services including electricity, gas and water 

• relocation of vending machines, ticketing machines, passenger information displays, and 
removal of Telstra pay phones  

• installing temporary, relocated pedestrian station entrances, pathways and ramps for 
station accessibility 

• Removal of canopies on the Bryant Street and Pacific Highway entrances.  

• establish site construction compounds and fencing at existing entrances at Bryant Drive 
carpark and Pacific Highway 

• relocation of cabling on platform. 

Temporary traffic, access and parking changes 
During work hours, there may be occasional temporary traffic changes surrounding Tuggerah 
Station on the Pacific Highway and Bryant Drive.  

Changes will be required to the car park as site compounds are established for construction. This 
includes temporary removal of up to 14 car parking spaces for the duration of the project. Traffic 
control will be in place to assist motorists. 

Pedestrian access may be changed at times with the installation of temporary pathways and 
ramps for safe access to the station, car park and bus stops. Signage will be in place to assist 
pedestrians. 

We will notify residents and businesses in advance of changes to station access. 
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Construction hours 

Standard work hours are between 7am and 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm Saturday, 
with no work on Sundays or on public holidays.  

We will notify nearby residents and businesses in advance if we need to work outside these 
times. 

Out of hours work 
Out of hours work is required on the project to complete conduit installation on Platform 1 
between 4am and 7pm on Saturday 29 October and between 6am and 9pm on Sunday 30 
October 2022 during a planned rail shutdown weekend.  Work within the rail corridor must be 
timed to occur when the rail line is closed for maintenance. 

This work will include the use of light vehicles and hand tools. Pedestrian access over the 
footbridge will be maintained at all times as well as safe movement of vehicles around the site. 

Next Steps 
Transport is continuing to finalise the design of the Tuggerah Station upgrade. We expect to 
provide the community with an update in early-2023. 

 

Translating and interpreting service 
If you need help understanding this 
information, please contact the Translating 
and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask 
them to call us on 1800 684 490.  

 
 

Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 
information, please contact our project team: 

1800 684 490 (or 1800 775 465 for urgent 
enquiries) 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

transport.nsw.gov.au/tuggerah 
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